


Thank you, Mr. Chair,

,VUDHO DSSUHFLDWHV WKH RSSRo\Wegayt W\ WR |
Binding International AgreementsDQG 33UHYHQWLRQ DQG UH!:
SLUDF\ DQG DUPHG UREEHU\ DW VHD" :H H[WLE
International Law Commission fats diligent effortson both of these

Important topics and congratulate the Commission for the progress made

this year

Mr. Chair,

'LWK UHJDUG WR/WXHOWRBLR GIRI ,QWHUQDWLRQ

Israel welcomes the report by the Special Rapporteur, Mr. Mathias Forteau.

Regarding the title of the topic, international practice indicates that the term
3$JUHHPH Qwly résérveédVior the title of binding texts, and that
RWKHUV ZRUGV VXFK DV S$UUDQJHPHQWV™ RU 3, ¢

legally binding international texts.

Reiterating this practice, according to the Report, in the course of
discussions held onhé topic in the UN General Assembly Sixth
Committee, several Members suggested that the title of the topic should be
FKDQJHG IURP 3$JUHHPHQWYV™ WR 3 QVWUXPHQWYV
to avoid confusion and distinguish between 4fegpally binding textsand

legally binding texts.



8VLQJ WHUPV RWKHU W K-Ie@llydihdingHeRtsliQaMsd0 IRU QR
consistent with the practice of the State of Israel in this respect. Using the
WHUP 3$UUDQJHPHQW ™ LQ SDUWLFXODU LV LQ
Attorney General of the Statélsrael on Becoming a Party to International
Agreements, as well as with Israeli Government and Parliament
Regulationstwhich refer to noflegally binding texts that do not require
UDWLILFDWLRQ DV 3,PSOHPHQWDWLRQ $UUDQJHP

Furthermore, we concuwith the stance expressed by the Special
5DSSRUWHXU LQ WKH 5HSRUW WKDW WKH WHUP
unduly broaden it so as to include all types of documents of degaily

binding nature. We therefore suggest that the title of the toprbdneged

WR HLWKHU 3$UUDQJHPHQW ™ RU 3, QVWUXPHQW"™ ¢

Mr. Chair,
Regarding the scope of the topic, according to the Report|egatly






'H DJUHH ZLWK WKH 6SHFLDO 5DSSRUWHXUfV UHF
of the Report, that the topic should be limited to



Mr. Chair,

CRQFHUQLQJ WKH ILQDO RXWFRPH RI WKH ,/&TV Z

Is that it should take the form of a report or,déemed necessary,
recommendations. In our view, it would be best to avoid framing the

outcome as draft conclusions, guidelines or model clauses on the topic.

Mr. Chair,

5HJDUGLQJ WKH WRSLF 33UHYHQWLRQ DQG
UREEHU\ &awl thadks the Special Rapporteur, Mr. Yacouba Cissé,

and the Commission, for their work thus far on this important topic.

UHS



Mr. Chair,

With respect to the issue of national laws criminalizinggyirand armed
robbery at sea, Israel advocates for extended deliberations within the
Commission, with the aim of developing a more adaptable framework that
can effectively accommodate the diverse legal systems and traditions of
Member States. Israel strogghdvocates for this approach, inter alia in
light of views raised by some members of the Commission as described in
the report. This is relevant, for instance, to the issue of statute of

limitations.



